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· The National Employment Law Project estimates that nearly 3.9 million adults in Illinois have a criminal record, excluding them from jobs and employment. (1) 
· In 2007, Illinois Public Act 094-167 was enacted and created the ex-felon tax credit. Since that time the Illinois Department of Revenue has received a total 23 applications from employers applying for the credit, making the current law totally ineffective.
· In a survey conducted with over 600 employers, fewer than 40 percent of employers indicated they would consider an applicant with a criminal record. 
· A study conducted in Chicago by the American Bar Association Commission on Effective Criminal Sanctions as well as other studies have found that people with criminal records who cannot secure employment are three times more likely to recidivate than those individuals who are able to find work. 
SB 1659 continues efforts to enact “smart on crime” strategies that increase public safety, improve lives and make more effective use of taxpayer dollars.
What does SB 1659 do?
· Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act, concerning a credit for wages paid to ex-felons, increases the maximum allowable credit for employers from the current $600 to $1500 for each qualified ex-offender. 
· Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act, by increasing the qualified ex-offender eligibility criteria from the current 1 felony offense, to any person with a felony offense.
· Provides that the credit is exempt from the Act's automatic sunset. 

· Helps people with criminal records move from economic dependency into self-sufficiency as they earn a steady income and become contributing taxpayers, while participating employers are able to reduce their income tax liability. 
This legislation directly attacks Illinois’ unemployment rate and provides critical incentives to employers to hire people with criminal records.
For additional information contact:
Anthony Lowery

Director, Policy and Advocacy

312-431-8992

Anthony.Lowery@saferfoundation.org
(1) Progress Illinois, “No Priors” Hiring All Too Common, ; http://www.progressillinois.com/posts/content/2011/03/23/no-priors-hiring-all-too-common
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